Trenton, Florida

September 13, 1990


The Gilchrist County School Board met in special session at the courthouse on Thursday, September 13, 1990 at 7:30 P.M. with the following members present:

Carol Hyde, Chairman of the Board

Raymond Hutchinson

Elvin Mathews

Gary Rexroat 

Woodrow Smith

The meeting was opened with prayer and pledge to the flag.  The following business was conducted:

AGENDA


On a motion by Elvin Mathews, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson the board approved the agenda with the addition of 6A-Bell Football Field and 7A-Bus Garage.

APPROVAL OF GRANTS


The Middle School Advisement Grant was approved as presented on a motion by Elvin Mathews, seconded by Gary Rexroat.  Supplemental Drawer #1


The Teachers as Advisor Program was approved by the board by the board on a motion by Gary Rexroat, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson.  Supplemental Drawer #1


The non-degree Vocational Certificate Program was approved as presented on a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by Elvin Mathews.  Supplemental Drawer #1

BELL BAND - PARADE


Mr. Tillman, Pastor of Riverside Baptist Church, spoke against allowing the Bell Band to participate in the parade at Gilchrist Farms at 12:00 Noon on Sunday, September 16, 1990 because students would miss the church services.  The superintendent and school board members agreed that activities should not take place on Sundays that would interfere with church activities.  Parents and students were given the choice as to whether band members would participate in this activity.  The superintendent is to advise principals to not allow school activities to take place at times that it would interfere with church activities.

JOB DESCRIPTION


On a motion by Gary Rexroat, seconded by Elvin Mathews the board accepted the job description for Lunchroom Clerk as presented.


On a motion by Elvin Mathews, seconded by Gary Rexroat the board accepted the job description for Administrative Assistant as presented.

BELL SCHOOL SURVEY


On a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by Elvin Mathews the board agreed to allow money be transferred from General Fund to the Bond Fund for the Bell School Topographical Survey.  This needs to be done so placement of the new classroom building can be done for the architect.

BELL FOOTBALL FIELD


On a motion by Elvin Mathews, seconded by Gary Rexroat the board agreed to have the survey completed for placement of the Bell Football Field.  Bids are to be sent out for grading the site.  The field is to be sprigged with grass selected by the coaches and principal of Bell School.

SUPPLEMENT


The Growl Power Tutorial Program was approved for Mrs. Lori Amy as requested by T.H.S. Principal, Ricky Slaughter, on a motion by Gary Rexroat, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson.

EMERGENCY ITEM


Terry Owens, Principal Trenton Elementary School, requested that the aide for Pre-School Handicapped Program be transferred for 1/2 day to the SED Program for Mr. Paul Gutman, SED teacher, because of his teaching load.  The board agreed to the transfer on a motion by Gary Rexroat, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson.

BUS GARAGE


After a brief discussion it was decided to agenda the bus garage for the regular October board meeting.  Horace Hart, Transportation Director is to cost out the blocks and pad for moving the gas tanks to a different site.

CHILD RELEASE


On a motion by Elvin Mathews, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson the board agreed to the transfer of Christine and David Breeden from Gilchrist County Schools to Columbia County Schools.

APPOINTMENT


On a motion by Gary Rexroat, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson, the board approved the appointment of Daniel Slaughter as Maintenance Helper at T.H.S. as recommended by the Superintendent and the Maintenance Supervisor, Raymond Avery.

TRENTON BAND OUT OF STATE TRIPS


On a motion by Elvin Mathews, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson the board agreed to allow Mr. Harris, the Trenton Band Director, to choose one out of state trip from his requested trips.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business to come before the board it adjourned.
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